ANC 6A Agenda

May 8, 2003

Miner Elementary School, 601 15th St, NE 


7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the Meeting to Order


 
Adopt Agenda



Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes

7:10
Community Comments (2 minutes each)


Community Presentations – None Scheduled.

7:20
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:35
Officer Reports (as necessary):

1.  Chair

2.  Vice Chair

3.  Treasurer


A.  Approval of monthly treasurer’s report.


B.  Approval of FY 2003 second quarter report.


C.  Approval of FY 2002 third quarter report.  


D.  Update on Commission allocations.


E.  Approval of annual Commission budget (note: 20 minute time limit)

4.  Secretary

8:05
Standing Committee Reports:

1.  Economic Development and Zoning (note: 20 minute time limit)

A.
1001 Massachusetts Ave.  Committee recommends letter of support for landscaping and other public space improvements.

B.
326 12th Street.  Committee recommends letter of support for demolition of non-contributing vacant building for construction of five units.

C.
1019 Constitution Ave.  Committee recommends letter of support for existing curb cut and driveway.

D.
Medlink.  Update on changes to certificate of occupancy and parking implications.

E.
H Street.  Update on schedule for Joint ANC 6A/6C meetings.

F.
Accept committee minutes for the record.

2.  Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety (note: 20 minute time limit)

A.  PSA Redistricting.  Approve letter to the Mayor opposing PSA redistricting along Cluster boundaries.

B.  Consolidated PSA Meetings.  Approve letter to Commander Greene requesting the consolidation of PSA meetings with the monthly ABL&PS meetings.

C.
Nomination of Marc Borbely as the Citizen of the Quarter for 5D Citizen Advisory Council.

3.  Community Outreach (note: 5 minute limit)

A
ANC 6A List Serve / Web Site.  Recommend that this be forwarded to the committee.

8:50
Unfinished Business:


1.

8:50
New Business:


1.  Purchase of tape recorder for Commission meetings (Fengler).

8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn


Approval of monthly Treasurer’s report



Approval of FY 2003 second quarter report



Commission Allocation Update
Dear Commissioners,

 

I just heard from the DC Auditors office.  They have completed their review of the six quarterly reports submitted in Jan. 03.  These six reports cover the period ending with the 3rd quarter of FY 02.

 

I have been given a list of documents needed to complete the report for the 3rd FY02.  The list is very reasonable and I expect to be able to submit the documents within the next 2 weeks.  I've requested the necessary copies of checks and bank statements from the bank.  I have in my posssession the required documentation of a payment to  H St. Storage.  I have been asked to have the former officers sign the 3rd Q report.   I think the hardest part will be catching up with the former officers to get their signatures.  

 

Once I submit the required documents, the quarterly allotment will be released for the 1st quarter FY03.  Because the package of six quarterly reports was not submitted until Jan. 03, we will not get any of the FY02 allotments.  

 

Once we clear up the 3rd Q FY02, we should get the 2nd Q FY03 allotment without further delay.

Proposed FY 2003 Commission Budget
Assets:



Checking


3,178.34



Savings


4,084.41

Total Currently Available
7,235.68

Quarterly Allotments:


Total


25,354.40


1st




8,947.46


2nd




5,468.98


3rd




5,468.98


4th




5,468.98

Funds available FY 03:
32,590.08

Budget Items (4/03 – 9/03):  Monthly allocations & total through end of FY03
	Expenditure
	
	Monthly

Allocation
	
	Fiscal Year

Total

	Monthly expenditures:
	
	
	
	
	(5 months)
	

	Photocopies

	
	100
	
	
	
	500
	

	Office Supplies
	
	200
	
	
	
	1,000
	

	Advertising 
	
	400
	
	
	
	2,000
	

	Postage
	
	10
	
	
	
	   50
	

	Transportation & Parking
	
	15
	
	
	
	   75
	

	Petty Cash
	
	50
	
	
	
	250
	

	Telephone Service
	
	40
	
	
	
	200
	

	Internet Service
	
	50
	
	
	
	250
	

	Transcription Service 
	100
	
	
	
	500
	

	        Subtotal
	
	
	
	
	4,825
	

	Non-Monthly expenditures:
	
	
	
	
	

	Post Office Box
	
	
	
	
	
	100
	

	Grants
	
	
	
	
	
	8,000
	

	Flyer Distribution (2 distributions) 
	
	
	
	2,200
	

	Web Site

 (Setup & Maintenance)
	
	
	
	2,500
	

	SMD Mailings (postage + copying)
	
	
	
	
	
	4,000
	

	Training
	
	
	
	
	
	500
	

	Office Equipment
	
	
	
	
	
	3,000
	

	         Subtotal
	
	
	
	
	
	20,300
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	
	
	
	
	25,125
	


REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE ANC 6A
April 29, 2003

Present: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Emily Porter and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

Update on Joint ANC 6A/6C meetings on zoning changes for H Street, NE

Commissioner Rice announced the dates, times, and locations of the 3 joint meetings between ANCs 6A and 6C to discuss possible zoning changes on H Street, NE:

Meeting #1: Thursday, May 1, Capital Children’s Museum, 800 3rd St, NE

Meeting #2: Thursday, May 22, J.O. Wilson ES, 660 K St, NE (tentative location)

Meeting #3: Wednesday, June 25, Capital Children’s Museum, 800 3rd St, NE

All meetings from 6:30-9 pm.

HISTORIC PRESERVATION CASES

1001 Massachusetts Avenue, NE, HPA #03-294

The committee heard from the owners of this corner row house property on plans to shore up retaining walls around an existing patio in the front yard (public space), to add a storage area off the patio, to move the location of stairs leading from the front walk to the lower level, to repair/replace the concrete front walk with similar materials, to add an entrance gate along the side fence, and to landscape the front yard with plantings, shrubs, and small trees. The committee discussed how the proposed changes would represent an improvement to the appearance of the property.

?  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for these changes to the Historic Preservation Office and DDOT.

326 12th Street, NE, HPA #03-xxx

The committee heard from the owner of this property on plans to demolish the existing 5 unit apartment building. At this time, all units are vacant. This

structure has been preliminarily deemed “non-contributing” by the Historic Preservation Office, and residents of several neighboring properties expressed support for demolishing the existing building. However, these residents also expressed concerns about the construction process for the new building and changes in its footprint in

relation to their properties. 

The owner plans to construct 5 condo units with 5 parking spaces, but is still in discussions with the Historic Preservation Office on the design of the façade, the setback from the sidewalk, and location of parking. The committee expects to hear more on the details of the new building at the next committee meeting. The owner expressed a willingness to work with residents of neighboring properties to address their concerns.

?  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for demolition of the existing building to the Historic Preservation

Office.

1019 Constitution Avenue, NE, HPA #03-xxx

The committee heard from the owner of this property on his interactions with HPO and DDOT on the curb cut and driveway at this address. This property was recently renovated by a previous owner who installed a curb cut

and driveway. After purchasing the property, the current owner was contacted by the city and informed that there was no permit for the curb cut and

driveway. The current owner asked for the support of the ANC in retaining these improvements. He noted that since there is no parking on the south side of Constitution Avenue, NE, the curb cut does not eliminate any street parking. A substantial portion of the parking area is within the property boundaries, although the driveway crosses public space (from the

curb to property line).

The committee heard from several residents of properties facing this property across Constitution Ave, NE, none of whom objected to the curb cut and driveway. Also, the committee heard from Marta Wagner of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association. Although this property is outside of SPNA boundaries, Ms. Wagner presented the committee with the criteria that the SPNA Land Use Committee uses to evaluate new curb cuts: effect on public parking spaces, traffic safety risk, effect on public green space, encouragement of illegal parking on public space.

?  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for the driveway and curb cut to the Historic Preservation Office and

DDOT.

BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT CASE

BZA 17007 (1018 Constitution Avenue, NE)

This case is an application for a special exception to allow an addition that does not meet the side yard requirements for a semi-detached dwelling in the R-4 District. The addition is already completed, construction having continued during the course of an earlier BZA appeal of the building permit for the addition.

The applicants for this special exception were initially issued a building permit with sign-off by the Zoning Administrator in July 2001 to construct a

two-story addition to the rear of their semi-detached dwelling. The issuance of the building permit was appealed to the Board of Zoning Adjustment with

respect to side yard requirements by the owners of a neighboring property at 204 11th St, NE whose rear yard abuts the side yard of 1018 Constitution Ave, NE.

In June 2002, BZA voted to grant the appeal of the neighboring owners, overturning the findings of the Zoning Administrator and requiring that the applicants seek a special exception to the side yard requirements

for their addition. (In general, a Special Exception is a conditioned permitted use in a particular zone district; that is, the use is permitted provided certain specific criteria are met. The Zoning Regulations set out standards for the BZA to consider when deciding whether or not a particular special exception should be allowed.)

Under section 405.3, if a dwelling in an R-4 District “does not share a common division wall with an existing building or a building being constructed with the new building, then it shall have a side yard on each free standing side.” The side yard requirement for a one-family semi-detached dwelling is 8 feet per sections 405.2 and 405.9. Since the width of the

addition as built is the width of the property, it does not comply with the side yard requirement, and the applicant now must seek a special exception under section 223. The special exception process allows interested parties to participate in a formal public process to determine if the special exception should be granted. They would not have this opportunity if the construction is determined to be matter of right.

Under section 223, BZA may grant a special exception so long as the addition does not have “a substantially adverse affect on the use or enjoyment of any abutting or adjacent property.”  The specific criteria are:

(a)
The light and air available to neighboring properties shall not be unduly affected;

(b)
The privacy of use and enjoyment of neighboring properties shall not be unduly compromised;

(c)
The addition, together with the original building, as viewed from the street, alley, and other public way, shall not substantially visually intrude upon the character, scale, and pattern of houses along the subject street frontage.

The applicants displayed a variety of drawings and photographs to address these issues. The addition presents a two-story wall at the rear edge of the

property lines of two of the abutting properties. There are balconies at both the front and back of the addition.  The applicants noted that after the

addition, the finished dwelling still occupies less (55.4%) than the lot occupancy allowed as a matter of right (60%). Based on a recent photo, the applicants’ counsel stated that the current shading in the rear yard at 204 11th St, NE comes from the original dwelling, not the addition. Furthermore, residents from the opposite side of the subject property (along Constitution Ave, NE) presented comments in support of the applicants, based in part on the length of the appeal process and the uncertainty of outcome for permit applicants.

There are three properties with rear yards that about the side yard of the subject property. As mentioned above, the addition creates a wall along substantial portions of the property line for two of these properties. The committee heard testimony from the owners of one of these properties (204 11th St, NE). The owners of this abutting property contend that the

addition has a substantially adverse affect on the use of their property. This contention is related to the

proximity of the side wall of the addition to the rear wall of their property (15.5 ft) and the resulting reduction in light and air circulation. They also contend that the balcony on the south edge of the addition unduly compromises their privacy by allowing a view of their rear yard. The applicants and these affected property owners have not been able to come to agreement on these issues. The position of the other two affected property owners on this application is not known.

Committee members discussed, but did not agree whether the criteria for the special exception had been met by the applicants.

?  Due to a tie vote on a motion to oppose the special exception, the committee is unable to make a recommendation to the ANC.

NEXT ED&Z COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 

1) Thursday, May 1, 2003 (Joint meeting within ANC 6C Zoning Committee)

2) Tuesday, May 27, 2003 (Regular Meeting)

(Proposed letter, pending Commission approval)

May 8, 2002

Mayor Anthony Williams

John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 600
Washington, DC 20004

We strongly request that you do not redistrict the current Police Service Areas (PSAs) into Cluster boundaries.  We propose that the city redistrict the PSA boundaries to reflect the current ANC boundaries.  Our Commission adopted this request at our regularly scheduled, monthly public meeting on May 8, 2003.  

The redistricting the PSAs to the Cluster boundaries would break up established neighborhoods in our community – Near North East, Stanton Park, and Lincoln Park to name a few.  We believe if a change is going to be implemented; it should facilitate the existing community structures and resources. 

We are currently working to implement a similar plan in ANC 6A.  We are attempting to consolidate PSA 510, 511 and 512 meetings with our Commission’s Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety Committee.  We believe that combining the meetings not only is more efficient, but allows our Commission and the PSAs to discuss and address critical issues in a more proactive and productive atmosphere.

To that end, we propose that the PSA redistricting be implemented in accordance with the current ANC boundaries.  The ANC have just completed their own redistricting to reflect the changes in the city’s neighborhood structure.  Our Commission believes that by redistricting the proposed 39 Cluster PSAs into the existing 37 ANC boundaries, we can further build upon the natural relationship between PSA Commanders and ANC Commissions.  

Regards,

Joseph Fengler,

Chairperson

cc:  
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose 


Kelvin Robinson, Chief of Staff, Mayor Anthony Williams


Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

(Proposed letter, pending Commission approval)

May 8, 2003

Commander Jennifer Greene

1805 Blandensburg Road, NE

Washington, DC  20002

We request that the Police Service Areas (PSAs) 510, 511 and 512 conduct their monthly public meetings with our Commission’s Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety Committee (ABL & PS) which currently meets on the second Wednesday of the month.  This request was approved by our Commission at our regularly scheduled monthly public meeting on May 8, 2003.

As you know, our Commission has several challenges and issues that transcend the current PSA boundaries.  We share your goal of community involvement and active participation with your PSAs.  But as you know, consistent participation has been a challenge in our ANC over the last few years.  Residents that do want to get involved currently face up to three meetings a month to remain engaged and informed with the issues that impact our community. 

Our Commission believes that if we combined the PSA meetings with our monthly ABL & PS meeting, we will not only decrease the number of meetings required, but gain a synergy to effectively discuss and address the issues that do not stop at the PSA borders.  In addition, the consolidation of these meetings will streamline the administrative process from meeting announcements, to location and time, and for information dissemination.

It is our hope that you will come to the same conclusion and direct PSAs 510, 511 and 512 to hold their respective June meetings with our regularly scheduled monthly ABL & PS public meeting on June 11, 2003.

Regards,

Joseph Fengler,

Chairperson

cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

(Proposed motion, pending Commission approval)

Purchase of tape recorder for Commission meetings (Fengler)

As our secretary is also a Commissioner in our ANC, it is important that we provide the necessary equipment to ensure that we have accurate minutes as well as facilitate the secretary’s participation in our meetings.  To that end, I move that we approve the purchase of a tape recorder for our monthly meetings.  The total cost will not exceed $50. 




Meetings held monthly on the 2nd Thursday of each month starting at 7:00pm. Entrance on 600 block of 16th St, NE. All community members are welcome and encouraged to attend. Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at:  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc6a
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